Re:

Meat House, LLC

Premises:
36 Exchange Street

City/Town:
Millis, MA 02051

License:
W & M Package

Heard:

February 25, 2009

DECISION


This was an appeal from the action of the Licensing Board of the Town of Mills in denying the application for a Wine and Malt Package Store License of Meat House, LLC.  

Facts

On October 22, 2008 the Meat House, LLC applied for a new Package Store Wine and Malt license with the Millis Board of Selectmen’s office.  


A public hearing on the application was held on November 17, 2008.  The hearing commenced and discussion occurred between the Board members, the applicant, abutters and other audience members.  


The hearing was continued to December 1, 2008 because it was discovered a nearby school and church did not received direct notice of the hearing.


The hearing was completed on December 1, 2008.  A letter received from the Woodside Montessori School was read into the record.  At the conclusion of the public hearing, the Board of Selectmen voted 2-1 to deny the application.


The Board’s December 4, 2008 decision stated the granting of another liquor license in this area would be detrimental to the educational activities of Woodside Montessori School and to abutters and other nearby residents; that there was no public need for an additional package store business abutting the site; and, the degree of local opposition to the application.  


At the hearing, Local Board Chairman Andrea Wagner testified “Consideration of the other package store (Lewis Liquors), close to the proposed license location led to her decision that there was no need for another package store.”  She also stated, “she was not aware at the December 1, 2008 hearing that Lewis Liquors was not open.”  


The applicant Sarah Sheehan stated “the liquor store across the street has not been open since December 1, 2008 and prior to that had very inconsistent hours.”  She also stated “the school had revoked their opposition to the liquor license.”  She entered Exhibit A which is a letter dated February 12, 2009 from the Woodside Montessori School Kathleen Gasbarro.  The letter states Kathy Gasbarro wishes to remain neutral on the matter and takes a position of indifference.  

Discussion


It appears to the Commission that the circumstances surrounding the application for the Meat House, LLC license may have changed between the Local Board hearing and the A.B.C.C. hearing.  Two of the reasons cited by the Local Board in their decision may not be accurate today.  The Commission is inclined to let Local Boards re-hear application if facts change.  It is now May and the status of Lewis Liquors should now be clear.


Based on the testimony regarding the changed situation of two of the three reasons cited in the Local Boards decision, the Commission remands the matter back to the Local Board for a new hearing.  

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES CONTROL COMMISSION

Robert H. Cronin, Commissioner_____________________________________________

Susan Corcoran, Commissioner_______________________________________________

Dated in Boston, Massachusetts this 19th day of May 2009.

You have the right to appeal this decision to the Superior Courts under the provisions of Chapter 30A of the Massachusetts General Laws within thirty days of receipt of this decision. 

cc:
Local Licensing Board 

Penelope Kathiwala, Esq.

Brian W. Riley, Esq.
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